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	Governor Schwarzenegger Announces Veto of Gas Tax/Sales Tax Swap

Governor Arnold Schwarzenegger today announced that he will veto the gas tax/sales tax swap legislation passed by the Legislature. The Governor transmitted a letter to the Legislature expressing his concern that the Legislature did not pass elements of his job creation package and that the swap proposal did not include a reduction in taxes paid at the pump, providing relief to consumers. The impact to us is that the $400 million made available statewide for transit operators will not be available at this time. Los Angeles County’s share of that appropriation would be approximately $120 million and would have covered the remainder of this fiscal year and next. The budget deal as adopted by the Legislature also retained the sales tax on diesel fuel which would have provided ongoing revenue for transit operations. Indications are that the transit elements of the proposal were not in dispute and that the Legislature will reconsider a similar package in the future. To view a copy of the letter, click here.

http://gov.ca.gov/index.php?/print-version/press-release/14648/
Metro in the Community

 

Last Saturday Metro Volunteers promoted bicycling as a convenient and very affordable, emissions-free mode of transportation during the East Hollywood ArtCycle which showcased the emerging art and bicycle cultures of that community. We provided a bike valet service and passed out bike information at the street fair just east of our Metro Red Line Vermont/Santa Monica Station. This coming Saturday volunteers will be near the Edward R. Roybal Gold Line Eastside Extension Indiana Station supporting Test Fest II, an aids-testing fair for the neighborhood. This event, organized by the Los Angeles County Department of Health Office of AIDS Programs and Policy, will be at the Ruben Salazar Park in East LA.

Construction Notice – Metro Orange Line Extension

The Metro Orange Line (MOL) Extension Project will extend four miles from the MOL Canoga Station to the Metrolink Chatsworth Station. This dedicated busway will offer improvements to north-south mobility in the western San Fernando Valley. The construction of the MOL Extension will offer faster travel time, improved bus connections and provide better access to destinations throughout Los Angeles County. Anticipated project completion is summer 2012. 

To do this work, we recently built a new parking lot at the north end of the Metrolink Chatsworth Station. The contractor will utilize portion of the south parking lot as a construction staging area to store construction equipment and to perform construction work. 

What:   Construction Staging Area and Construction work. 

When:  Beginning at 6:00 a.m. on Monday, March 22, 2010 through the end of 

construction summer 2012, a portion of the south parking lot will be used as a  staging area by the MOL Extension Contractor. 

Where: Chatsworth Metrolink/Amtrak Station – South parking lot. 

What to expect: 

· Parking will be restricted at the South parking lot. Metrolink/Amtrak patrons, please park in the north parking lot. 

· Access to pedestrians will be maintained outside the construction zone. 

· Access to emergency responders will be maintained. 
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